
 

September 20, 2017 
 

Dear Majority Leader McConnell and Minority Leader Schumer, 
 
On behalf of Research!America, the nation’s largest not-for-profit alliance working to 
accelerate medical progress and strengthen our nation’s public health system, I urge you 
to reject any attempt to reduce or eliminate the Prevention and Public Health Fund.  
 
It is counter to the interests of our nation to reduce this pragmatic, fiscally responsible 
fund, with its emphasis on stopping deadly and costly diseases before they rob 
Americans of independence, resources, and time.  Analyses of economic outcomes have 
consistently concluded that prevention programs can save significant amounts of money 
in the short- and long-term. Looking at Alzheimer’s disease alone, a delayed onset of 
disease for five years would result in annual savings totaling $376 billion by 2050. The 
Prevention and Public Health Fund provides resources for prevention programs 
throughout the country spanning a wide array of conditions, including heart disease and 
stroke, substance abuse, obesity, cancer, lead poising, suicide and diabetes.  
 
The fund also provides resources for vital infectious disease surveillance and response 
systems, which allow communities to better prepare and protect their citizens. And it is 
being used to reduce health care-associated infections, which take the lives of tens of 
thousands of Americans each year. The benefits of the PPHF extend far beyond these 
examples, but they are indicative of its positive impact.  
 
We firmly believe that whether the goal is to advance the well-being of Americans or 
reduce the nation’s health care costs, the elimination of the Prevention and Public 
Health Fund runs counter to those goals. It is imperative that the Prevention and Public 
Health Fund is preserved.  
 
Thank you for your leadership and your stewardship for our nation’s priorities.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
             Mary Woolley 
             President and CEO 

 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell 
Majority Leader 
U.S. Senate 
317 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 

The Honorable Charles Schumer 
Minority Leader 
U.S. Senate 
322 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 


